
Minutes of the meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 12th November 2013 at the School. 
 
Present:- Parish Councillors Cowey (in the Chair), Baker, Falkinder, 
Morton, Neighbour, Peirson, Slingsby and Smith. 

  Clerk -  Janet Wardale 
  4 members of the public. 
  No ERYC representative 
   
11/13/66 Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Wardale 
 
11/13/67 Declarations of Interest 
 
  Pond boundary - Cllr Morton. 
  Planning application Canada Drive – Cllr Smith 
  CHER 2 – Cllrs Falkinder and Smith. 
 
11/13/68 Minutes of the meeting held on 8th October 2013 were agreed and 

signed as a complete record.  
  
11/13/69 Matters Arising 
 

Vegetation around pond 
Cllr Morton has had someone around to look at the growth around 
pond and is awaiting a quotation.  He expressed concern about some of 
the trees that may need crowning and will try and get an expert 
opinion. 

  
Cherry Burton Relief in Need Charity 
The Clerk reported that she had contacted the Charity Commission to 
find out why the charity had been would up and what had happened to 
the funds.  They were investigating but had not responded as yet. 
 
Sportsfield Approach Road Access 
The Clerk had been in discussion with Mr Staniford about having a 
public meeting to discuss the possible granting of access rights over 
the Approach Road for possible financial compensation. 
It had been too late to have a meeting after the meeting tonight so it 
had been suggested that it might be possible next week on the 19th 
November 2013. 
Cllr Neighbour objected to feeling pressured to hold the meeting when 
the Parish Council had agreed that no development should take place 
in the village until the flooding and drainage issues had been resolved. 
Cllr Falkinder agreed with this. 
Cllr Baker felt that the matter should be considered, given the possible 
financial benefits for the village, but had concerns about safety if the 
road is being used as access to any development. 
A number of Councillors expressed concern that they would not be 
able to attend a meeting next week due to prior commitments.  



Resolved – to wait until next month and have a public meeting after 
the normal PC meeting and inform Mr Staniford of this. 
Pull together the PC concerns and forward these to him. 
 
Seat 
A seat, similar to those already in the village, would cost 
approximately £500 to buy and install. 
Resolved – to inform the resident who offered to contribute 
financially. 
 
SFMC lease 
This is now with Mr Brown, the legal representative, and is being 
registered.  A window has been missed with the Inland Revenue and 
resulted in a £100 fine.  Mr Brown is appealing but it is unlikely that 
this will get anywhere. 
Resolved – to pay the fine. 
 
MUGA 
Sport England has agreed to give £750 for extras items that were 
required. 
 

11/13/70 East Riding of Yorkshire Council Matters  
 
(a) Highway Matters 
 
Speed Survey 
Following complaints about the traffic speed and large vehicles using 
the village as a short cut, ERYC had arranged to do a seven day speed 
survey on Bishop Burton Road and Highgate.  A map had been 
included showing the proposed site, but comments were requested 
from the Parish Council. 
Resolved – to suggest that the Highcroft survey be done nearer to the 
crossroads and the Bishop Burton Road locations should be beside No 
46.  Also to make sure the survey is done in term time. 
 
(b) Rough Sleeper Survey 
This was taking place tonight. 
Resolved – to inform the Clerk of any incidents so that the information 
can be forwarded.  
 
(c) Recycling Credits July to September 
The total for the above dates was £52.48. 
The pub was changing landlord and there was a discussion about 
whether the new landlord would continue to allow the recycling bin in 
the car park. 
Resolved – Cllr Cowey agreed to call in and have a chat with him. 

 
 
 
 



11/13/71 Accounts for payment 
 
 The following payments were agreed:- 
 J. Wardale  Salary and expenses   £  250.70 
 Yorkshire Water Allotment supply   £    97.66 
 ERYC   Lighting maintenance contract £  143.64 
 Royal British Legion Poppy wreath    £   50.00 

HMRC   Lease registration fine   £ 100.00 
   
11/13/72 Correspondence Received  
 
  a. Register of Electors Update 
  b. Information on Sustainable Communities 
  c. ERNLLCA newsletter 
  d. Fire Service Consultation 
  e. Information from Save Our Ferriby Action Group 
  f. Beverley Rural Crime Update 
  g. ASB Statistics 
  h. Hudson Way Consultation. 
 
11/13/73 War Memorial 
 

Cllr Smith discussed the condition of the memorial and how it is 
moving towards the road and the wall is bowing. He is currently 
investigating restoration costs and funding available and is liaising 
with the Church.  
 

11/13/74 Pond Land 
 

The registration of the land is going ahead with the Land Registry.  Mr 
Brown had not responded about the legal situation if the lights are to 
be connected. 
Resolved  - chase up Mr Brown. 
 

11/13/75 Parish Council Committees 
 
 Plannning 
 Applications received 
 Erection of extensions 146 Canada Drive – no comments. 
 Erection of wind turbine Newbald Lodge Road, North Newbald – no 

comments. 
 
 Notice of Decision 
 Change of use of room to hairdressing salon – planning permission 

granted with conditions. 
 Erection of extension 26 Elm Drive – planning permission granted 

with conditions. 
 
 
 



Christmas Lights committee  
There had been a poor turnout at last meeting so publicity is being 
arranged to get more involvement from residents. 

  
 Playground   

Cllr Falkinder reported that £8000 of grant funding is being applied for  
for to repair the playground surface. ERYC have been very helpful and 
encouraging. 

 Resolved – to inform ERYC conservation department that colour of 
the new surface will be black. 

  
  
11/13/76 Sportsfield Management Committee 
 
 Next SFMC meeting is due to take place next Monday. The MUGA 

construction has been interrupted by the wet weather.  Unless there is a 
major change in the weather  things may be delayed until the spring.  
This should not incur further costs. 

 
 Cllr Smith reported that the Main Door has been damaged due to wind 

and it had to be repaired in an emergency.  A restrainer has been put on 
it so that it does not happen again. 
 

11/13/77 New Minister at St Michaels 
 

The new Church Minister is having a welcome service on Thursday 
and Cllr Cowey is unable to attend and represent the Parish Council. 
Resolved -  Cllr Peirson said that he be available to attend. 

 
 The meeting ended at 8.31 pm. 

 
 


